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	To:
	Regional Non Profit Housing Agencies



	From:
	Carole Collins, Director, Housing Management  CC
Paul Nixon, Housing Management Specialist  PN


	Subject:
	Revised FY07 RAFT Administrative Guidelines



	Date:
	August 29, 2006




Attached are revised Administrative Guidelines that are effective immediately and replace the guidelines issued on August 4, 2006.  These revisions establish a specific restriction for subsidized applicants concerning the use of program funds for rent arrearages.

The revisions retain a distinct difference between non-subsidized and subsidized applicants pertaining to the use of program funds for rent arrearages, because non-subsidized households that have experienced a significant reduction of income or increase in necessary household expenses have very few options available.  On the other hand, subsidized households pay rent based on a percentage of household income and have the ability to have their rent adjusted.  Therefore, there is still a presumption that households currently living in subsidized housing would not qualify for assistance for rent arrearages because they are unable to meet the standard of at risk of homelessness due to a significant reduction in income or increase in necessary household expenses.  

These revisions now enable such households to rebut this presumption, by submitting the enclosed At-Risk of Homelessness Certification form.  This form must be completed by the Local Housing Agency (LHA) that administers the RAFT applicant’s housing assistance.  It will be used by the RAFT administering agency to determine if the applicant has made a good faith effort to obtain a rent adjustment and cure the arrearage.

The new certification form has been incorporated into the program application form.  The applicant is responsible for obtaining a completed certification form from the LHA and submitting it, along with the program application form and all other required documentation, to the RNP.  Such applications will be considered incomplete unless the certification form is included with the application.

The new certification form only needs to be submitted for subsidized applicants seeking program funds for rent arrearages.  Non-subsidized applicants or subsidized applicants requesting program funds for other allowable uses do not need to submit the certification form.

Except for the restriction concerning the use of program funds for rent arrearages, subsidized applicants, if determined eligible and qualified, may be approved for all other allowable uses of program funds, in accordance with the revised guidelines.

The enclosed program application form includes the new certification form (new page 7).  The previous page 7, (FOR STAFF USE ONLY), now becomes the new page 8.  The one-page certification form can be stapled to any existing program application forms already printed but not yet distributed.

We are aware that the RNPs may have already conducted briefing sessions with various service provider agencies and provided them with copies of the program documents.  We ask that you provide any such agency with a copy of this memorandum and the new, one-page certification form.

Each RNP will need to delete the former application form and post the new form on its website.  In addition, you may need to revise other website information if it included the earlier eligibility restrictions for subsidized applicants contained in the 8/4/06 guidelines.

Should you have any questions, please contact Paul Nixon at (617) 573-1217.
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